
Term 4 

What's Happening 

2nd Dec - Pasta, Movies at Bungwahl Hall - Progress Assoc 

 

5th Dec - Yr 6 Orientation Day- High Schools 

6th Dec- Rehearsal -for Presentation Day - Bungwahl Hall 

7th Dec - 9:00am-Presentation Day - Bungwahl Hall 

8th Dec - Super Sleuths Maths Day - Selected Students 

 

12th Dec - Yr 6 Farewell Dinner- Frothy Coffee Boatshed 

14th Dec - Picnic at Neranie 

15th Dec Last Day of Term 

 

A great place to be,   a great place to learn 

 

Principal’s Message 
 

A message from old Seadog Farley, 

AHOY MATEY,  

SHIVER ME TIMBERS……… 

 PIRATES have TAKEN OVER BUNGWAHL! 

All you Landlubbers, Old salts and Freeboot-
ers need to BATTEN DOWN THE HATCHES, HIDE YOUR 
BOOTY and get ready for one exciting ride to 
the end of the term.  

CONGRATULATIONS to all the scallywags, led by 
the talented  CAPTAIN AMY SPARROW. You have 
all done an AMAZING job. 

PIRATES of the CURRY BEAN is set to take over 
the Bungwahl Hall on Wednesday and Thursday. 

YO HO HO…… GREAT SINGING, LOTS OF LAUGHS ANd 
YOUR TALENTED CHILDREN THE STARS OF THIS ADVEN-
TURE.  

dON”T MISS IT! BRING YOUR FRIENdS, COME TWICE. 

HEAVE HO! SEE YOU THERE! 

PS…. KEEP UP with the excitement of the season. The 

next three weeks will ‘fly by’ with clear sailing ahead. I 

look forward to seeing you all at The Formal Presenta-

tion Day Assembly and our end of year picnic at Neranie. 

Year 6 are enjoying their last few days before their Fare-

well Dinner to be held at “The Frothy Coffee.” Keep the 

dates and times on your fridge and remember you can 

always check the website if 

you need to confirm times. 

 
         NAME:_______________ 

Term 4 week 9 

Monday:  04.12.17 
Groups -  Lee 
  
Tuesday 05.12.17 
Groups - Rebecca, Lee 
 
Wednesday 06.12.17 
Amy RFF -Nathan 
Rehearsal for Presentation Day 
Canteen - Naomi, Karen 
 
Thursday: 07.12.17 
Presentation Day 
 
 Friday: 
08.12.17 
Super Sleuth 
Maths Day 

Term 4 week 8 

Monday:  27.11.17 
Groups - Lee 
 
Tuesday 28.11.17 
Groups -Lee 
P & C Meeting 5.pm 
 
Wednesday 29.11.17 
 Matinee Performance 11.30am 
Sue - Surveys 
 
Thursday: 30.11.17 
CANTEEN -  Danielle, Karen 
Sue - Surveys 
Evening Performance 6.30pm 
 
 Friday: 01.12.17 
 



Other news 

The Primary excursion to Sydney was a great success. I speak for all the staff in com-

mending the students for their engagement and excellent behaviour in the activities. All 

of the tour guides made positive comments about our students. It was a busy and tiring 

few days, but the learning and enjoyment make it a rewarding experience. Read below 

Abigail's Report to find out more details. 

Captain speeches were held last week and the votes are in. Our new captains will be 

announced on Presentation Day.  

Students have also been busy in class with end of year assessments, and teachers have 

been busy preparing reports! These will be handed out in week 10.  

Mrs Hobbs is continuing her interviews with parents and carers this week. Thank you to 

all of you for your honest and valuable feedback. Sue will present your suggestions to 

staff and we will use them to help us develop our new school plan. We really do appreci-

ate the time you have given, and look forward to hearing your great ideas. 

 

School Evaluation In Full Swing 
Thank you to all the families who have already given their feedback in the annual school 

evaluation process.  It has been a pleasure to reacquaint with those I know from my 

time here and to meet the families who have come since. 

Although we originally stated the interviews would only take about 10 minutes, parents 

have been keen to spend a lot longer talking about the school – what they feel is going 

well, what perhaps is not so great and some ideas for the school’s future direction. 

I have a few families to catch up with this week and then collate the results into a re-

port.  So expect a call either Wednesday or Thursday.   

Your opinion is valued, so the more feedback/ideas we get the better! 

 

Expression Of Interest 
Expression of interest to support the tea & cake stall at intermission on Thursday even-

ing. Please provide cake/ biscuit to sell with tea/coffee. We also need some for Wednes-

day matinee intermission which will be a smaller crowd. We also need helpers to man 

the coffee and cake table. 

Please contact Elisa for any queries .   

 

P & C Raffle 
Reminder that the P&C Christmas raffle clos-

ing day is 8 days away. All books need to be 

returned to School on Tuesday 5 December - 

ready for Thursday draw at presentation. 

Keep promoting and selling - we are aiming 

for $3000 so help us reach our goal.  

P & C meeting Tuesday 28th 5:00pm 

Garden Harvest Canteen Menu 

Term 4 

Toasties - Ham & Cheese,    $3.50 
                  Cheese &  Tomato  $3.00 
   Ham, Cheese, Tomato       $3.50 
 
Cheese & Herb Calzones  $4.00 

 

 

Drinks  

Choc banana smoothies   $1.50 
(Thursday only) 
 

Snacks  (also available Fridays) 

 $1.00  
Banana bread  
Davidson plum balls 
Apple Choc Chip Muffin 
 

Frozen Treats 
Choc coated bananas    $1.00  
‘WHOLE’ fruit ice blocks   $1.00 
Rockmelon & coconut 
Orange aniseed myrtle 
Lemon myrtle 
  
 

(All snack, drinks and treats are based on school grown produce) 

  

Bungwahl Public School                                   
56 Seal Rocks Rd  
Bungwahl  2423 

ph: 4997 6175  
fax: 4997 6306 

bungwahl- p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
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Upper Division Sydney Excursion 

On Tuesday, the morning of the excursion, most of us had to get up at about 
5am. We left school at  6am to be at Sydney by 10:30am. We got there on 
time with a quick breakfast break first. When we got there the first thing we 
did was go to the aquarium. There were lots of fish and sharks. I really en-
joyed it. Then we went to the Power House Museum we went around in 
groups with a teacher. We were there for about an hour and 1/2 to 2 hours. I 
really liked all things. After that we went to the Sydney Tower Eye. It was a 
really cool view out the window. I saw the Q station. The elevator that we 
went in is the fastest elevator in the world. We went to the Q station which is 
where were staying for the next 2 nights.  

Everybody got up about 6:30am to get changed and have breakfast. At 7:00 
we left the Q station and left to go to the docks to go on a ferry, it was slow. 
We were on the ferry for ½ hour. The first thing we did was go to the rocks for 
a tour. The tour was very interesting. We saw lots of old buildings and roads. 
After the rocks tour we went to the Art Gallery. There were lots of cool 
paintings, drawings and sculptures. We then went and had lunch at the Botan-
ical gardens as well as seeing the Opera House. We then went to the Australi-
an Museum. The teachers then got us into groups of 7-8 people. There were 
lots of things to see. My favourite was the dinosaurs exhibit. After a long day 
of excitement, we went back to the docks, got on the ferry and went back to 
the Q station.  

On the last day we had a tour of the Q station. It was very interesting how all 
the things work. Then we started our big journey home with a stop at the Aus-
tralian Reptile Park. My favourite thing at the reptile park was the snakes. We 
got back to school at about 6:00pm. 

By Abigail. 



 
 


